
Question on Notice 

No. 1319 

Asked on 25 October 2023 

MR A POWELL ASKED MINISTER FOR EDUCATION, MINISTER FOR INDUSTRIAL 
RELATIONS AND MINISTER FOR RACING (HON G GRACE) 

QUESTION:  

Will the Minister provide details on the planning, construction and completion of the new state 
school identified in Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) 1 at Caboolture West/Waraba 
(specifically in the suburb now known as Lilywood)?  

ANSWER: 

As part of the 2022–23 State Budget, it was announced that the Department of Education will 
deliver and construct a new state primary school in Caboolture West with a current planned 
opening of Term 1, 2025. 

Early planning is being undertaken for the new state primary school, with site investigations 
and land acquisition being explored with the City of Moreton Bay Council as a stakeholder. 


